
 

 

 
 The Nottinghamshire County Council (Whinney Lane, Ollerton) (30 M.P.H. Speed Limit) 

Restricted Road and (60 M.P.H.) Derestricted Road Order 2019 (3302) 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Nottinghamshire County Council proposes to make an 
Order under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended, Traffic Management Act 2004, 
as amended, and The Civil Enforcement of Parking Contraventions (County of Nottinghamshire) 
Designation Order 2008 (SI 2008 No. 1086), as amended, the effects of which will be to roads in 
Ollerton in the District of Newark and Sherwood:- 
 
1. Length of Whinney Lane shall become a restricted road (30mph speed limit) 
 

from a point 60 metres north of its junction with Petersmiths Drive in a northerly direction to 
a point 43 metres north of the centre point of its junction with Riverdale Road. 

 
2. Length of Whinney Lane shall be a derestricted road (National Speed Limit of 60mph) 
 

from a point 43 metres north of the centre point of its junction with Riverdale Road in a 
northerly direction to a point 81 metres south of the centre with its junction with Brake Lane. 

 
Relevant documents may be inspected at the locations below or by visiting the County Councils 
website – consult.nottinghamshire.gov.uk 
  
 (a) The Nottinghamshire County Council, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 

7QP. 
  
 (b) Dukeries Library, Whinney Lane, New Ollerton, Nottinghamshire, NG22 9TD 
 
 (c) Ollerton Library, Forest Road, New Ollerton, Nottinghamshire, NG22 9PL 
 
The 30 mph speed limit is to be extended northwards by approximately 170 metres. The new 
speed limit would include the new access road (Riverdale Road) into the new housing 
development. The speed limit would help to ensure that vehicles entering the built up area are 
travelling at a lower speed. The road north of the new speed limit has a system of street lights and 
in order to keep the road at the National Speed Limit of 60mph it is proposed to introduce a 
derestriction speed limit order to this length of road. 
 
The Written objections (stating grounds and quoting ref. 3302) must be received by me by the  
21st day of October 2019. 
 
Improvements Manager 
Via East Midlands Ltd 
Major Projects and Improvements 
Bilsthorpe Depot 
Bilsthorpe Business Park 
Bilsthorpe 
Nottinghamshire 
NG22 8ST 
or by e-mailing TMconsultation@viaem.co.uk  


